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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

     Red Nose Day 
(tomorrow — uniform day) 

If you would like to bring a 
coin to support this cause, 
please give to your class 

teacher and they will have 
a sticker for you. 

 

 

 LYNMORE SCHOOL VISION STATEMENT 

We strive to inspire a lifelong passion for  
learning. Our approach is rooted in  

championing teaching excellence and providing  
a diverse range of learning opportunities in an 

engaging environment.   
Drawing on meaningful connections to our 
hauora, whenua, iwi, hapū and whānau,  

we empower our students to become 
compassionate and well-rounded individuals. 

This lovely photo shows our Principal Whaea 
Hinei, with other members of staff, and their  
families, supporting Thursday night’s Aronui  
Indigenous Arts Festival Matariki drone show 
held at the Rotorua Lakefront.  Very special 
event! 

Term 2 finishes tomorrow,  
Friday 5th July at 3.00pm. 

We would like to thank our school whanau 
for another great, and busy, term.   

Your support makes all the difference. 
 

Have a wonderful holiday break, take care 
and we look forward to seeing you back on 
Monday, 22nd July at 8.55am for the 

start of Term 3. 

Olive proudly wearing the korowai 
Kupe 4 made for Matariki.  
George and Hugo presented it to 
the middle school last Thursday at 
our Matariki celebrations. 

Te Tūkohu Ngāwhā Science Fair … 
More information and photos further on in this newsletter! 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 
Tena koutou katoa, 
I hope you have had a fantastic week - we certainly have. Did you make it to the Light Show 
last week? I managed to make it down to the lake front to view the Matariki light show last 
Thursday evening. I felt the festive vibe in the air with all of the markets open and lots of 
people milling around. We were so lucky to have this show in our neck of the woods. 
Personal Education Plan hui 
Thank you to all parents who made the time to come into school and work in partnership 
with us to evaluate and celebrate where your child is at with their learning and formulate 
some goals moving forward. These hui are a great way to keep up to date with what your 
child is learning and engaging with at school, be involved in their education and show them 
that their education is important. 
If you didnÕt make it this time, please contact your childÕs teacher for a hui time early next 
term. 
Our Lynmore School representatives 
Congratulations to our 6 Science Fair groups who entered this yearÕs Te Tūkohu Ngāwhā 
Science and Design Fair that aims to encourage rangatahi (young people) to blend mātau-
ranga Māori (traditional Māori knowledge) with Western science to tackle environmental is-
sues. It is organised by Te Arawa Lakes Trust and was open to all schools in Rotorua. 
A little birdie told me that we managed to win a few prizes but I will leave that there be-
cause Prizegiving is tonight at the Sudima at 6pm. I have another commitment but I will try 
to make it down before you all leave. 
Thank you to Mr Cunliffe, Yosuke and Whaea Andrea for supporting our children with their 
projects. 
School Uniform 
This is a quick heads up - Our current Uniform contract with NZ Uniforms is due to end 
next year. Ideally we are looking for a uniform that not only looks smart, is comfortable for 
our kids and is cost effective. We will begin consultation next term with possible school uni-
form suppliers and keep you all updated as we progress discussions.  
 
I hope you enjoy your holidays with your children. 
 
Have a great weekend. 
 
Ngā mihi nunui 
 
 
Hinei Taute   

Principal 

 
 
 

Monday, 22nd July at 
8.55am for the start of 

Term 3, 2024. 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kupe Whare Ako 

 

0 Erin Aroha 
Erin, you have such a caring manner towards your peers. You 
show aroha by including others and asking children to join in 
your activities. You are so helpful in the classroom and are 
quick to tidy or help at any moment. Keep shining bright!  

1 Taela Curiosity 
For trying to learn outside your comfort zone. You are  
beginning to understand that learning takes time and that it is 
not always easy. We are so proud of the courage you are  
building in and outside of the classroom. Ka Rawe. 

2 Mia Aroha 

For your caring and kindness shown all day every day. Mia, you 
are an amazing role model for Kupe 2 and others at Lynmore 
School. You continuously put others before yourself. You have 
graciously come out of your shell and have made many new 
friends along the way. I look forward to seeing where the rest 
of the year takes you.  

3 Oliver Integrity 

Oliver, you have been working very hard to show a growing  
respect for the people around you. By keeping your hands to 
yourself, you are showing your classmates that you care and 
that you are kind!  You have also been amazing at helping around 
the classroom and specifically in keeping our insect books  
tidy.  We are lucky to have you in K3.  Ka Rawe.  

4 Maoka Integrity 

For the way you demonstrate the essence of integrity in every-
day school life. You embrace all areas of learning with a positive 
attitude and always complete your work to a high standard. You 
are kind and thoughtful towards your class peers and never  
refuse to lend a helping hand. Maoka, you are an incredible role 
model in Kupe 4 and we are so grateful for this. Keep being you!  

5 Evelina Integrity 

For the way you have stepped up and shown leadership within 
our class this year. You are making fabulous choices for your 
learning, and the learning of others. You are helpful, kind and 
patient when working with others, and work independently to 
your best standard. What a great role model. Ka mau te wehi.  

6 Makere  Curiosity 

We appreciate your curiosity, enthusiasm and the contributions 
you bring to our math sessions. You consistently apply new 
mathematical vocabulary to your learning. You display great  
observational skills, recently noticing the relationship between 
arrays and multiplication. We are also very pleased that you 
have stepped into a narrator role, speaking eloquently and  
confidently for our community item. Ka mau te wehi! 

6 Khaliiel Integrity 

Khaliiel you are an amazing role model when we come together 
as a class, actively listening and showing respect to others 
around you. You are mindful of showing empathy and encourage-
ment to those who feel challenged and unsure. We love your 
dedication to Kapahaka and our community item - reflecting 
engagement, enthusiasm and pride in all performances. 
ItÕs great witnessing the choices you make in situations that 
are sometimes challenging. We are incredibly proud of the leaps 
you have initiated this term to display integrity across all  
aspects of school life. Keep this up Khaliiel! Tino pai rawa atu! 

 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore School PC4L 

0 Ekam Integrity 

Ekam, it is great to see you displaying our school value of integ-
rity. You have been working hard to ensure you are showing re-
spect through using your mat manners and responsibility in the 
way you look after our classroom environment. Doing the right 
thing when no one is looking is the epitome of showing integrity 
Ekam and that is what you are doing. Ka mau te wehi! Keep it up!  

1 Hunter Integrity 

Congratulations, Hunter on your growth this term. You have 
worked hard on learning your sounds and using them in your 
reading and writing. You have engaged in all aspects of our  
play-based curriculum, adding your imaginative thinking to some  
gorgeous set-ups. I am also noticing you taking on board your 
goals to show aroha and think about how you treat others in 
your play. You are such an important person to Hinemoa 1 and 
we love having you. Ka mau te wehi!  

2 Emilia Aroha 

You have a really kind heart Emilia, you consistently show kind-
ness to those around you. You work hard to keep our classroom 
clean and tidy and the environment around you. Emilia, you show 
aroha towards your friends and always make sure they are okay. 
Keep it up!  

3 Aarvi Integrity 
For always striving to be your best, Aarvi you are a delight to 
teach. You work hard in all areas of class, and are conscientious 
in all that you do. Keep being diligent and working hard Aarvi - 
Ka Rawe!  

4 Max Integrity 
For always getting our class iPads in the morning and putting 
them on to charge. Max is also the first person to put his hand 
up to help someone who is struggling in class. You have a posi-
tive attitude to learning and will keep trying even if you find it 
difficult. Max, you are a great role model for our class.  

5 Ema Courage 

Ema, your self-confidence has grown in your friendships and 
your learning. You are always ready to help others and you are a 
very supportive learning buddy. With your best effort you have 
taken on new challenges in all of your learning areas including 
our topic work for Matariki. You can be very proud of yourself 
and your learning efforts so far. He whetū koe - You are a star!  

6 Maximilian Aroha 
For the care you take in all you do.   You take your time to make 
sure that the work you produce is always to your best.  You 
build strong and healthy relationships with your friends and 
always have their best interests at heart.  You are a great 
learner and an extremely valued member of Hinemoa 6.  

6 Yena Integrity 
For embracing all learning with a quiet determination, never 
seeking the spotlight but instead letting your actions speak  
volumes. Yena exemplifies outstanding diligence, consistently 
approaching tasks with a meticulous attention to detail. Keep up 
your amazing mahi Yena!  

Hinemoa Whare Ako 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1 Japjot Courage 

For showing courage in both your reading and writing.  It is 
great to see you using your knowledge of letter sounds, to 
try to sound out words.  Keep up the awesome effort 
Japjot. You are a star!! 

2 Laken Courage 

For working so hard this term on both your reading and 
writing. You have improved so much and have shown me you 
can persevere even when mahi is challenging. You are giving 
things a go and have a more positive attitude toward your 
learning. It is great to see you applying your letter sound 
knowledge to your writing. You are an author Laken and I 
canÕt wait to see you writing more in the future! Ka mau te 
wehi! 

3 
Manaia-
Maile Aroha 

For continuously showing Aroha to others. Manaia, you  
always look after others when they are in need. Your kind-
ness and generosity make others feel warm. You took care 
of your friends and took them to the sick bay when they 
were unwell. You always remind others on time when they 
need to go to other teachers. You are a shining star, Manaia. 
Keep it up! 

4 Tegan  Courage 

For working really hard through all our literacy this term. 
You have improved so much, and it takes a lot of courage to 
be able to keep learning and pushing through.  Thank you for 
your mana and effort, don't give up. Keep up the amazing 
mahi Tegan! 

5 Amberley  Integrity 
For always making good choices, persevering with your 
learning and trying hard. You are always kind and helpful to 
all the tamariki and always giving your best. Whakamiharo! 
  

6 Johnny  Integrity 
Johnny, you display integrity in all aspects of school, even 
those that you are not as confident in. Your leadership is 
developing and you support others through the choices you 
make. Ka mau te wehi! 

7 Evie  Courage 
I love how you showed courage throughout your Robocup-
Theatre mahi and performance.  You were not afraid to 
speak up and jump in to help with the coding, especially free 
coding one of the bots.  I also enjoy seeing you taking risks 
with your learning.  Ka mau te wehi  Evie. 

   Further recognition 

Mrs 
Mac 

Tiiare 
Hinemoa 5  Integrity 

Tiiare is always ready to learn and participate. She consist-
ently does the right thing, listens to instructions, and shows 
respect to her teachers and peers. It is a pleasure to teach 
Tiiare for PE. 

Ihenga Whare Ako 

PC4L Staff Draw is kindly  

sponsored by CAPERS, Rotorua! 

 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 

Te Tūkohu Ngāwhā Science Fair  
 

A selection of students from Lynmore went to the Te Tūkohu Ngāwhā Science Fair run by  
Te Arawa Lakes' Trust this week. As judges viewed our science project boards, we had to  
answer a number of questions and summarise our science projects. There were different  
categories of science boards, including Water Quality, Biosecurity, Technology and Engineering. 
The projects that were on display were fascinating to look at, and it was interesting to see what 
other schools had been doing. It provided us a lot of ideas and food for thought for our future  
science projects. 
 
Well done to all of the Lynmore students that gave this a go, you all did a great job and 
represented Lynmore School extremely well. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
Jack 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WELL DONE EVERYONE! 



 
 

GEOTHERMAL VISIT BY MIDDDLE SCHOOL... 

 
 

 



 
 

GEOTHERMAL VISIT BY MIDDDLE SCHOOL... 

 
 



 
 

WAITAWA BUSH UPDATE... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
The Lynmore School Travel Survey is now open!  
 

Our school has been selected to participate in a School Travel 
survey. The survey is designed to help us understand preferred 
routes, barriers and safety issues that parents have getting kids 
walking and cycling safely to and from our school, and  
opportunities for improvement. The survey uses a series of  
questions and an interactive map, so you can drop pins on areas 
you’d like to comment on or improve. We suggest doing this with 
your children so that you can discuss safety hazards with them 
and record any suggestions that they may have too.  
 

The first classes to achieve 100% participation will win a pizza 
lunch shout! Click on this link to complete the survey https://
survey.alchemer.com/s3/7544837/Lynmore-school-2024 

 ICAS EXAMINATIONS 2024 
 

Once again we are providing an opportunity for any interested Year 4, 5 and 6 
students to be a part of the ICAS examinations.   
 
This year the ICAS assessments are in the areas of Digital Technologies,  
Science, Spelling, Writing, English and Mathematics. These exams are best 
suited to students that are working well at their level and/or students that  
enjoy competition and challenge. ENTRIES ARE NOW CLOSED! 
 
ICAS exam dates:  
 
· Digital Technology  - Tuesday, 6th August 
· Writing    - Wednesday, 7th August 
· English    - Wednesday,14th August 
· Science    - Tuesday, 20th August 
· Spelling Bee   - Thursday, 22nd August 
· Maths     - Thursday, 29th August 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 

5 top tips for clean hands: 
1. Wash your hands before 

you eat. 
2. Wash your hands with lots 

of soap and water. 
3. Wash your hands after 

you’ve been to the toilet. 
4. Keep your fingernails clean 

and short. 
5. Wash your hands after 

playing outside. 

ATTENDANCE  
INFORMATION: 

Fact: If a student misses 20 
days of school every year, by 
the end of Year 12 they will 
have missed more than a years’ 
worth of schooling! 
Fact: Students with good  
attendance  generally achieve 
higher grades and enjoy school. 
more. 

A HUGE thanks to all the wonderful helpers that have given up some of their time to 
help with the stocktake.   

We are nearly finished and couldn't have done it without you. 
 

We are always keen to have helpers in the  
library so if you do have an hour or two to tape new books, tidy shelves or put away 

readers we'd really appreciate it.   
Please contact Karen Belt or leave your name with Mary-Anne in the office. 

 
Once again, thanks to ALL those that have given us some time in the library this year! 

Do you have any younger siblings that are about to start school? 
If you have any younger brothers or sisters that will be starting at  
Lynmore School this year, please pop into the office to pick up an  
enrolment form or email karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz so we can add 
them to our future enrolment list. We really appreciate having  
enrolments completed at least a term in advance.  For any queries, 
please pop into the office and see Mary-Anne. 

 

Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser and we appreciate your ongo-
ing support. One of our local businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you! Please bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 

A big thank you to everybody that already does bring them in  -  you are amazing. 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Hohepa 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 



 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School Office. 
 

Tartan Skorts (sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 

If you need to  
contact the School Dental  Service 

please phone: 027 512 7281 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for 
any additional  

family member.   
These are tax  

deductible and receipts can 
be emailed directly to you 

for any donations received.  

2024 TERM DATES 
 

Term 2 
29 April  -  5 July  

 

Term 3 
22 July  -  27 September 

 

Term 4 
14 October  -   
13 December 

The Lynmore School Travel Survey is now open!  
Our school has been selected to participate in a School Travel survey. The 
survey is designed to help us understand preferred routes, barriers and safety 
issues that parents have getting kids walking and cycling safely to and from 
our school, and opportunities for improvement. The survey uses a series of  
questions and an interactive map, so you can drop pins on areas you’d like to 
comment on or improve. We suggest doing this with your children so that you 
can discuss safety hazards with them and record any suggestions that they 
may have too.  
 
The first classes to achieve 100% participation will win a pizza lunch shout! 
Click on this link to complete the survey https://survey.alchemer.com/
s3/7544837/Lynmore-school-2024 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

 

 
 

If you have any enquiries regarding sport  

please email our sports coordinator Catherine  - 

 

sports@lynmore.school.nz 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 
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Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser 
and we appreciate your ongoing support. One of our local 
businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely 
folded  “shopping online” brown bags.  Thank you! Please 
bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP…   

· Friday, 5th July  - Community at 2.00pm  - Kupe 6 
Term 2 finishes tomorrow, Friday 5th July at 3.00pm 

We would like to thank our school whanau for another great, and busy, term.   
Your support makes all the difference. 

 

Have a wonderful holiday break, take care and we look forward to seeing you back on 
Monday, 22nd July at 8.55am for the start of Term 3. 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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